Decisions of the Management Committee affecting the working of subcommittees
Agreed by the Autscape management committee October 2009

(1) That chairs of sub-committees whose members are not required to agree to the participant confidentiality policy should take reasonable measures to keep confidential information about participants from the list. The SC chair will ensure that agreement to the participant confidentiality policy is obtained from a sub- committee member prior to that member handling confidential information.

(2) That SC chairs have the power to revoke the SC membership of any member who repeatedly fails to respond to requests to agree to the participant confidentiality agreement or (off list) probes to ascertain whether they are still present. Use of this power must be reported to the management committee chair. This does not prevent a SC member whose membership is revoked from re-joining the sc at any time. It is also not a mandate, but may be used at the sc chair's discretion. It was agreed a prompt off list by the sc chair would be sufficient to ensure the email address was not obsolete.

Agreed by the Autscape management committee September 2010

(3) The committee agreed to refocus Autscape-plan as a general list for notification and consultation of those interested in Autscape as an organisation. The reason for this is that active work by non-committee members now happens on subcommittees.   

(4) The committee agreed to proceed with allowing under 18s to join sc-youth on the basis discussed on list (hidden e-mail addresses.

(5) The committee unanimously agreed that membership of sub-committees is at the discretion of sc chairs provided: a) that their decisions are reasonable and in the interests of Autscape; and b) any decision to deny membership, sanction, suspend or remove an sc member is reported to the Chair (or the full board in the absence of a Chair) within 72 hours. In discussion it was clarified that personal grudges would absolutely not considered a reasonable reason and that the purpose of reporting to the Chair/board is to require another perspective. [The thinking behind this is *not* to reduce the current inclusivity in any way but merely to ensure that some mechanism exists to prevent the actual work of a subcommittee being disrupted by an individual, to allow sc-chairs to limit the size of very large Scs to manageable levels etc.]

